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“To be GOVERNED is to be watched, inspected, spied upon,
directed,  law-driven,  numbered,  regulated,  enrolled,
indoctrinated, preached at, controlled, checked, estimated,
valued, censured, commanded, by creatures who have neither
the right nor the wisdom nor the virtue to do so. To be
GOVERNED is to be at every operation, at every transaction
noted,  registered,  counted,  taxed,  stamped,  measured,
numbered,  assessed,  licensed,  authorized,  admonished,
prevented, forbidden, reformed, corrected, punished. It is,
under pretext of public utility, and in the name of the
general interest, to be placed under contribution, drilled,
fleeced,  exploited,  monopolized,  extorted  from,  squeezed,
hoaxed, robbed; then, at the slightest resistance, the first
word  of  complaint,  to  be  repressed,  fined,  vilified,
harassed,  hunted  down,  abused,  clubbed,  disarmed,  bound,
choked,  imprisoned,  judged,  condemned,  shot,  deported,
sacrificed,  sold,  betrayed;  and  to  crown  all,  mocked,
ridiculed, derided, outraged, dishonored. That is government;
that is its justice; that is its morality.”

~ Pierre-Joseph Proudhon, General Idea of the Revolution in
the Nineteenth Century

 

Properly summing up government and rule of any kind, is to
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accept that all government, all State force, and all authority
of  one  over  another,  is  an  atrocious  abomination  against
humanity. Government is the scourge of mankind, it can only
exist due to force, and if any government or any rule is
administered by any politician or ruler, or any of their ilk,
freedom has already vanished. As Orson Scott Card so clearly
explained what he had learned: “My father always said that
government is like watching another man piss in your boot.
Someone feels better but it certainly isn’t you.” This image
is accurate, but if the free man sticks his boot up the arse
of the government, he will not only feel better, he will be
free.

The bottom line as I see it, is that there is no such thing as
good government, benevolent government, necessary government,
or protective government; there is only evil government. This
is  easy  to  understand  when  one  simply  discovers  what
governments cause, what they do, what they steal, who they
murder, and how they hold power over all. Considering America,
without government and rule, there would have been few if any
wars, no government taxation, (theft) no confiscation of much
of the land in this country by rule of ‘law’ and force, few if
any monopolies, no mass regulation of any kind, no government
prisons filled with those incarcerated for victimless crimes,
no drug laws, no gun laws, and no murderous federal or state
police  and  military.  There  would  be  no  politicians,  no
elections, no voting for masters, no congress, no president,
(king) no massive bureaucracies, no government indoctrination
systems, (‘public’ schools) no republicans, no democrats, and
therefore a great reduction of lies.

Without a government, the false flag inside job of September
11, 2001, would never have happened. There would never have
been any Patriot Act, no war of terror by the United States,
no torture program, and probably no recessions or depressions,
unless they were isolated, natural, localized, and very short-
lived. The housing and economic crisis beginning in 2008 would



not have occurred. Stock and bond manipulation would be nearly
impossible,  and  mass  spending,  currency  expansion,  and
monetary  inflation  would  be  unheard  of  in  an  environment
devoid of government.

There would be no national emergencies declared by government,
so the fake ‘covid’ pandemic would never have taken place.
There would never have been business closings ordered, no mask
mandates,  no  forced  home  imprisonment,  no  curfews,  no
lockdowns, no ‘social distancing,’ no testing, and absolutely
no required deadly poisonous bio-weapon injections purposely
and unjustly called ‘vaccines.’.

There  would  never  have  been  any  travel  restrictions,  no
bailouts, no mass welfare scams called ‘stimulus checks, no
hyper-inflation, no poisoning of food sources, no destruction
of  farms  and  ranches,  no  slaughter  of  animals,  no  toxic
chemical poison spraying of the atmosphere, no geo-engineering
of weather and unnatural disasters, and no Trump or Biden.

There would be no debt ceiling, because there would likely be
no federal or state debt. There would be no national deficit,
and no unfunded liabilities. There would be little if any
division among the people because most all division is caused
and  stoked  by  government.  There  would  be  no  immigration
problem, no fences at the borders, no ‘war on drugs,’ no drug
cartels supported fully by the U.S. government and the CIA and
other ‘intelligence’ services. There would be no antagonistic
foreign policy, and therefore, no real risk of nuclear war
with China or Russia, and no food and energy shortages caused
by state thugs.

No one has any legitimate right to give authority, or assign
any power of one over another, by calling it government. The
very idea that one can vote to allow by proxy, the rule of the
many  by  the  few;  those  chosen  liars  and  cheats  called
politicians,  is  in  and  of  itself  absurd.  How  can  any
illegitimately  selected  political  class,  the  most  immoral



group of criminals on earth, legislate morality to others? All
that  government  consists  of,  are  those  dregs  of  society
seeking rule, who are given power to do things that no normal
citizen has a right to do. Any who are allowed to make ‘laws’
controlling  others,  are  automatically  assuming  a  position
above their own heinous ‘laws.’ They are only able to do this
by using the resources they steal from all, to buy violent
enforcers called police and military, to punish, harm, or
murder, any who question or refuse their false ‘authority.’

As I have said in the past: “All those who continue to support
the  notion  that  government  is  necessary,  all  those  who
continue to advocate government as the only answer to societal
cohesion, all those who demand that others accept government
for the benefit of all, and all those dependent on rule who
expect government to be their master and protector, are in
essence the destroyers of liberty, and therefore they are
advocates for mass slavery. There is no legitimate reasoning
for such asinine behavior.”

Government can only exist when people accept that they are
slaves, and allow a master to rule over them. Without this
voluntary acceptance of rule, no government could ever stand.
No  individual  or  group  of  individuals,  has  any  right
whatsoever to rule another, and this has only been possible
due to the insane mindset that is collectivism of the masses.
This so-called ‘philosophy’ that is ‘collectivism,’ sets the
stage for where we are today; living as slaves in a society of
fools, dependent on a master’s permission to live and breathe.
No freedom will ever be present, so long as any government
(State) exists. This is a reality that cannot be questioned.

 

“Free election of masters does not abolish the masters or the
slaves.”

~ Herbert Marcuse
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